S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.30pm on Monday 8th April 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham, Rev D Tate, Mrs T Banks, Miss D Scott, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr Gardner, Mr Abbs, Dr Outred, Mrs Borrman, Mr Parker, Mr Marrow and Mr Walters.
Apologies:  Mr A Evans, Mr I Jordan and Dr Tasker
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 11th March 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Clapham, seconded by Mr Marrow with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  None
4. To receive questions from the Public: None present
5. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan, returned Questionnaires, comments and statistics:  Mr Price thanked all members for the time they had put in working through the questionnaires and collating the information. Mr Price once again thanked Mr Brian Clapham for putting the information together to produce the various pie charts. Comment was made that the pie charts were clear, easy to read and understandable. 
Mr Price asked members if they had any questions or comments to make. With all members happy, Mr Price went through each section, briefly discussing the general thoughts of the residents. 

Mr Price spoke regarding the Local Development Framework and stated that whilst the Parish would need to accept some development, it is hoped that there would be a significant reduction to the numbers proposed. He said that the Preferred Options should be known in the early summer.
Mr Price confirmed that the areas for development are still unknown. It was said that the questionnaires had shown a strong feeling against the development of large estates. Comment was made that the best the Parish can hope for is a reduction in the numbers allocated. Mr Price confirmed that the Traffic Survey had shown that a reduction would be necessary. 
Mr Abbs spoke briefly about the land west of Hall Lane; he asked if there would be any recourse on subsidence from the developers. Mrs Cornwell stated that there had been some subsidence issues with another development locally and the developers returned to put the problems right.  

Mr Price commented regarding Section 3, Building Development. It was said that the wooded area opposite the Priory Lane Exit onto Castle Rising Road and the land between Nursery Lane and Wootton Park had been the least popular areas for development to take place. It was noted however, that the resident of Sylvan House who lives next to the land between Nursery Lane and Wootton Park had distributed a letter to many homes in South Wootton, urging people to say that the land is not suitable for development at all. Members felt that the views from all Residents would need to be taken into account and not just the views of particular individuals. 
Comments were made about the style of homes that residents would like to see. It was said that bungalows had proven popular. Dr Outred stated that South Wootton has an ageing population, therefore suitable homes and care homes would become increasingly important.
Mr Price reported that the final number of returned questionnaires was 484 out of 1780 (27.2%). Members felt that this was a good result.
Members spoke regarding the additional comments made, it was said that concerns had been raised regarding the Castle Rising Road traffic lights, the Langley Road junction and the general speed of cars. It was said that parking outside schools remains an issue; however residents were opposed to speed bumps.
With regards to Village Facilities and Services, the most important facilities, which need either introducing or expanding, are Medical/Dental facilities and the Post Office. Dr Outred commented regarding the situation with the Wootton’s Doctors Surgery, he said that there would be a need for further facilities as there is no room for the current Surgery to expand. He said that a substantial building would be needed to accommodate future housing development, with adequate parking facilities, possibly near to a shopping development.
Questions were asked regarding the schools, it was asked what would happen if there was a sudden large influx of children. Mr Price explained that currently approximately 70% of children come from outside South Wootton. Mrs Cornwell said that children living in the new homes would be within the catchment area, so therefore should be accommodated, however if children move into the area and classes are already full, they would have to wait for a vacancy. 
Mr Price spoke regarding the postcodes of people completing the questionnaires; he said that he had made rough calculations of the different areas the questionnaires had come from. He was pleased to report that residents from all areas of the parish had completed the questionnaires.
Mr Price stated that the next step is to think about preparing the draft Neighbourhood Plan. He referred to Cringleford Parish Council’s Plan and felt that all members of the Project Group should read through it as it would give people an idea of how to present South Wootton’s Plan. Mr Price stated that a Vision Statement would also need to be produced and he kindly volunteered to produce one. Mr Price confirmed that the Statement of Community Involvement has already been done.
Mr Price said that the Project Group Members would now need to think about producing a series of objectives and the policies needed to ensure that the objectives are achieved. He asked if all members could think of these before the next meeting.

He said at the next meeting members could get into groups to work on the individual areas, such as Transport, Building Development, and Village Facilities & Services etc. It was said that this would all help towards producing the draft Neighbourhood Plan. 
Ms Scott felt that members may like to work on particular areas to match their expertise or interests. Mr Clapham stated that he would be happy to work on Transport and Mr Marrow stated that he would be pleased to work on Building Development.

Mr Price confirmed that once the Draft Plan has been produced, it will be distributed to all households for Parishioners to make any amendments or corrections.

Mr Price then explained that the next stage would be to produce a final draft Neighbourhood Plan; he stated that the Borough Council will appoint an Independent Inspector to hopefully approve the Neighbourhood Plan which will then be distributed once again to the Parishioners. Mr Price explained that a Referendum would then be held, and if 51% of Residents voting accept the Neighbourhood Plan, it will be adopted by the Borough Council and incorporated into the Local Plan.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.40pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 22nd April 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.
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